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Minutes


Las Positas College

Classified Senate

Approved

Minutes

March 31, 2005

Room 1603, 2:30 – 4:00 p.m.

Present:
Connie Bish, Theresa Costa, Sharon Davidson, Erlinda Dearborn, Frances DeNisco, Virginia Edwards, Peggy Egan, Donna Hawkinson, Connie Hildebrand, Dee Sanchez, Doris Scott, Heidi Ulrech 

1.
Call to Order 
President Bish called the meeting to order at 2:34 p.m. and circulated a card of appreciation received from Peggy Egan and Jan Winegartner.  An RPEA handout, provided by Ms. Winegartner was distributed.  
2.
Approval of February 24, 2005 Minutes

Motion:  
To approve the minutes of February 24, 2005, as presented.

MSC: 
Connie Hildebrand/Dee Sanchez

Minutes approved unanimously.

3.   Agenda

Agenda was set with no changes.

4.   Reports
A.  President’s Report -- Connie Bish

President Bish provided the following leadership quote:

“The most dangerous leadership myth is that leaders are born-that there is a genetic factor to leadership.  This myth asserts that people simply either have certain charismatic qualities or not.  That’s nonsense; in fact the opposite is true.  Leaders are made rather than born.” 

Warren G. Bennis.

Weekend College – Mr. Milanese spoke about this program at the last meeting.  There was discussion regarding being asked to work weekends, specifically Saturdays.  Concern was raised over the issue.  President Bish reviewed the contract; it seems to contradict it.  Concerns can be addressed to Judy Martinez.

Year End Event – The year-end event will be May 26.  It will be a potluck.    Several retirees will be honored.  It should be a fun event for all.

Chancellor’s Council – Dr. Kinnamon substituted for Dr. Cota.  Birgitte Ryslinge presented the Administrator Performance Evaluation Process.  It is a thorough and rigorous process that resembles the faculty evaluation.  Every year the administrators are required to set goals objectives and target dates for completion plus receive a performance appraisal.  Every three years administrators are required to finish a self-assessment and use a “Multi-rater Feedback” analysis.  The Multi-rater Feedback analysis is accomplished using the survey we all reviewed last May.  If anyone has questions or would like to see the survey, please see Connie Bish.  Dr. Kinnamon also presented a very general summary of the budget situation that showed the District could go on the state’s “watch list” as the reserves drop to 1.5 %.  Reserves are currently at 5%.  The escalating costs of benefits and the RUMBL liability contribute significantly more to the deficit than the increasing salaries.  

Equalization – President Bish e-mailed President Halliday regarding equalization funding.  The Equalization total dollar figure is $80,000,000.  Since our district gets slightly more than 12,000 FTES, it is estimated we should get between $1 – 1.2 million.   Our district’s funding was $3770 per FTES.  With the first installment of $80 million, CLPCCD rose to $3861 per FTES.  LPC ranks 43rd overall.  

Board of Trustee’s Meeting & Workshops - New Governmental Account Standards require public employers to show current costs and future liability of the retiree benefits.  The District is hiring a consulting service Total Compensation Systems to comply with the new standards.   For a fee of $6,000, Total Compensation Systems will determine the current un-funded liability for retiree health benefits.

Alice Kwan and Jim Adams received the title of “Emeritus” in recognition of the significant service to the District.  The State provided $17,940 in revenues and the Federal Government $21,000 totaling $38,940 for TANF. As a result of increased revenues from both the Federal and State governments for TANF (Temporary Assistance for Needy Families), stipends were awarded to both Zina Rosen-Simon ($4250) and Kimberly Tomlinson ($2500) for coordination of the TANF Child Development Project.  Jessica Wilde is receiving stipends to review automotive course outlines and coordinate the Smog Program.  Max Thomas, Instructor for Automotive Technology, resigned effective May 31, 2005.  Melissa Chiu, Accounting Supervisor also resigned effective 3/4/05.  The Contract Education Sales/Account Manager, Paul Hermis, resigned effective June 30, 2005.

The March 1 Workshop was a long one.  First there was a presentation by Ron Martin of Keenan Associates regarding Workers Compensation.  At the March 15 Board meeting, Protected Insurance Programs for Schools was approved as the new Workers Compensation Insurance provider.  While the rates will increase this year, the long-term service provided to the District will be better and save HR staff many hours of work; the District expects to save money on Workers Compensation costs, and the rates are more competitive.    Sharon Davidson reported anyone with a worker’s compensation claim currently under the old company would be able to continue as usual, there will be no change.  The new company will handle all new claims.  The previous company is Alameda County School Insurance Group.  

The March 1 Workshop also included a fact and information gathering session where each of the three panelists, experts one Project Labor Agreements (PLA), gave an 8-minute presentation either for, against or a combination of for and against.  The Trustees then had a chance to ask questions. A PLA creates specialized instructions to construction companies bidding on construction projects.  They can range from requiring that contractors and subcontractors must be all union, or that all must pay prevailing wages or have special liability issues.  If a subcontractor is non-union, the workers are required to pay union dues and contribute to the union’s Trust Fund.  A PLA prevents workers from labor stoppages; however, a PLA requires more oversight.  A PLA can add to the cost of the bids.  The Board of Trustees will not decide whether to adopt a PLA until the Fall Semester.
Topics for Board Workshops - Dr. Kinnamon distributed an e-mail requesting topics for Board Workshops.  Topics will be proposed to the Board of Trustee’s on April 19.  It is requested all suggestions be sent by April 4 to Dr. Kinnamon.  A copy of the e-mail was distributed.  

Convocation – President Bish received e-mail from Jennifer Aries requesting two (2) individuals to assist with convocation.  A committee is being formed; volunteers are needed.  

     B.   Vice President’s Report
Vacant - No Report


C.  
Activities Director--Lettie Camp/Donna Hawkinson

Ms. Hawkinson reported the Classified Flex Day had good attendance.  One concern noted was individuals responded but did not attend.  Overall, positive feedback and new ideas for the next meeting was received.  The caterer, Café Paradiso did a great job.  Thanks were given to the LPC returning retiree’s for their participation and presentations.  Carolyn Smutney received many compliments for her wonderful flower arranging and Tom Lane presented a great deal of information regarding winemaking in the Livermore area.  This was the last flex day for the year.

Ms. Hawkinson reported one concern regarding individuals attending the mixer and/or lunch without attending the program.  There was an inquiry about the policy and whether there is an exception made to provide additional food for certain groups.   President Bish noted it sounds like a communication matter.  It will be noted for the new, incoming Classified Board.  

D.  
Treasurer--Roni Jennings

$1,649.68 in the Senate Social account, $ 0.35 in the Senate Award account.  The funds for the two (2) scholarships, Staff Appreciation Lunch, and the Outstanding Classified Award will be moved mid-April when Ms. Jennings returns.

E.
Senators


Group I – vacant


Group II – Connie Hildebrand


Two (2) individuals have expressed an interest in running for office.  More information is expected to be available next week.


Group III – Virginia Edwards


No Report


Group IV – Frances DeNisco


No Report

F.
Members to Standing or Special Assignment Committees


Bookstore Committee – No Report

College Council Committee – The multi-disciplinary building breaks ground in June. Sylvia Rodriguez presented the preferred reorganization plan, and copies were distributed.  She mentioned that career paths were the classified staff preference, and said the idea needs to be looked at District wide.  The lack of cross training means it is difficult for people to get the training for upgrades and even sideways movement in the organization.  Also, more supervisory positions could be created.  Gayla Kraetsch Hartsough clearly believes the classification structure does not make sense.  Gayla will also make recommendations for the Shared Governance structure based on the new organizational structure.

The District will schedule 4 ten-hour days again this summer.  July 4 falls on a Monday; therefore, everyone will find a way to work 32 hours that week Tuesday-Thursday.  Classified can work 30 hours that week, and make up the 2 hours with vacation, with working longer hours the week before or after, or whatever you and your supervisor can work out.


District Budget Study – No Report



Educational Reorganization – Strategic Cost Management – President Bish provided a 13-page handout highlighting the current and proposed structures.  The main difference of the proposed structure is the Office of the President will not handle day-to-day operations but will focus more on community outreach and institutional research and planning.  A provost will handle the day-to-day functions.  It was noted M & O would still be a district function.  On page 10, Student Services is a “matrix” organization where everything is interconnected including Admissions and Records.  

Two options were proposed for the Office of Academic Services.  Option A has four (4) divisions with the addition of a fifth Teaching & Learning Integrated division.  Option B is broken into six divisions with the Teaching & Learning Integrated division as the seventh.   It was noted Option B is being considered long-term as LPC grows out and can support a structure in this manner.   Option A may work better at this time until there is more growth.  

Facilities Planning – The multidisciplinary building is going to be built.  There were several inquires whether or not it is going to have a clock tower.  

Food Services – Elite Café is opening a new coffee cart on campus.  It is located in the Building 800 courtyard.  It was placed at this location for plumbing, electrical, and health department reasons.  

Health and Safety – There have been a series of random auto burglaries.  These incidents have occurred in various parking lots to include the Loop Road in broad daylight.  Vandalism has also increased.  Most cases have been reported to be in restrooms particularly the men’s restrooms throughout the campus with gang like graffiti or feces.  With regards to the smoking policy, there are several concerns.  Some committee members felt the policy was not working while others felt there has been some improvement.  One committee member reported they had recently been on the Ohlone campus and no one was smoking.  Several committee members expressed their concern about LPC employees openly violating our smoking policy.    

Student Health Center – There have been several cases of the flu reported on campus.   There were 394 total contacts for the month of February.

Planning and Budget – Ms. Ulrech reported Bob Kratochvil presented a brief update on facilities planning and Ralph Kindred discussed life cycle equipment.

Staff Development – No Report

Student Learning Outcomes - No Report

Technology  - No Report  

g.
Site Vice President of SEIU Local 790 – No Report

5.  Old Business

A. 
Election Committee Formation 

Are you ready to say “yes” when someone asks you to take a leadership role?  The Elections Committee, Linda Peifer and Frances DeNisco need your help.  Elizabeth Noyes is unable to serve on the committee.  A request was put forth to solicit more volunteers.  
B.
Open House 


President Bish provided a copy of an e-mail discussion with Pamela Luster pertaining to the hour for hour issue and the concerns the classified staff have.  All questions and concerns should be addressed to Judy Martinez.  President Bish reported our contract does state if you work over 40 hours a week, you are eligible for 1.5 times pay.  The confusion revolves around voluntary versus mandatory time.  It is noted that M & O staff receive overtime pay.   

C.
Outstanding Classified Award – Nominations are due April 1.  Contact Janice Cantua for more information

6.
New Business


 A.
None noted.
 

7.   Good of the Order and MSO’s


 MSO’s were given to Peggy Egan for creating the classified flex day announcement.



Ms. Jennings had surgery today.  It is reported to have gone well and many well wishes go out to her.


President Bish announced there is a conference in June through the Classified Leadership Institute, which presents great ideas and topics.

8.
Adjournment


President Bish adjourned the meeting at 3:50 p.m.
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